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According to the MTA Standing/Special Rules:  
With the exception of items on the agenda, all substantive motions shall be submitted in writing to the Presiding Officer. 
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SUBMITTER’S COST & STAFF TIME ESTIMATE: 
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NEW BUSINESS ITEMS submitted by 5 p.m. on Monday, April 28, will be distributed to the delegates at 
Registration and commence to be considered at the Friday session. 

New Business Items with a policy implication must be submitted by 5 p.m. on the Monday (April 28) 
prior to the Meeting of Delegates and shall be considered throughout the meeting at times determined 
by the Presiding Officer.  

New Business Items WITH budgetary implications should be submitted either by the Monday prior to 
the Annual Meeting (April 28) or no later than prior to the conclusion of business on Friday (May 2) at 
the Annual Meeting so that they may be acted upon prior to adoption of the annual budget and the 
dues for FY2025-2026, which will occur Saturday morning. A New Business Item WITH budgetary 
implications is defined as any activity or action that would result in an additional expenditure of more than 
$1,000 by the MTA. New Business Items WITH budgetary implications will be considered in the order in 
which they are received but before other New Business Items WITHOUT budgetary implications. 

Other New Business Items WITHOUT budgetary implications may be submitted during the meeting up 
to the end of the first hour on Saturday morning (by approximately 10 a.m. Saturday, May 3). These may 
be considered during the meeting in the order in which they are received.   

Submit to MTAGovernance@massteacher.org 

If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Freeling, Director of Governance and 
Administration Division at jfreeling@massteacher.org. 
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	MOVED: A nuclear war would kill most of the global population either directly or through starvation resulting from the “nuclear winter” that would follow [1]. Our world has come within a hair’s breadth of nuclear destruction on multiple occasions. We have avoided that fate through a combination of sheer luck and the courage and wise judgment of a handful of individuals. 
 
In the estimation of many informed observers, the danger of a nuclear war – intentional or accidental – is currently as great as it has ever been. The heating of the planet due to carbon pollution further increases the risk of nuclear confrontation, as nuclear-armed states compete for water and other resources [2]. Yet the world’s nine nuclear powers continue to oppose disarmament. The US government is the most powerful of that group and also bears more moral responsibility for this problem than the others. As such, it has an urgent duty to take the lead in preventing nuclear war.  
 
The Massachusetts Teachers Association endorses the platform of the Back from the Brink campaign, which calls on the US government to:
 
• Actively pursue a verifiable agreement among nuclear-armed states to eliminate their arsenals;
• Renounce the option of using nuclear weapons first;
• End the sole, unchecked authority of any U.S. president to launch a nuclear attack;
• Take U.S. nuclear weapons off hair-trigger alert; and
• Cancel the plan to replace the entire U.S. nuclear arsenal with enhanced weapons. [3]
 
The MTA also commits to the following actions between now and December 31, 2025: 
 
• Compiling and disseminating the K-12 curricular resources developed by WGBH to all MTA locals and members. They are available at https://mass.pbslearningmedia.org/collection/nuclear-weapons-and-security-policy/ 
• Sharing this resolution with all sibling unions in National Education Association (NEA), with the board of the Massachusetts AFL-CIO, with all members of the Massachusetts Congressional delegation, with MA state legislators, and with the union’s press contacts.
 
 
Notes
 
[1]   Lili Xia, et al., “Global Food Insecurity and Famine from Reduced Crop, Marine Fishery and Livestock Production Due to Climate Disruption from Nuclear War Soot Injection,” Nature Food 3 (2022): 586–96.
[2]   Asha Asokan and Ira Helfand, “Climate Change and Water Scarcity Will Increase Risk of Nuclear Catastrophe in South Asia,” Bulletin of the Atomic Scientists 78, no. 4 (2022): 214–17.
[3]   https://preventnuclearwar.org/

	SUBMITTER'S RATIONALE: The US labor movement has a special role to play in the fight for nuclear disarmament. In the powerful Nuclear Freeze movement that culminated in the 1980s, over two dozen national unions and the AFL-CIO endorsed the Freeze. In 1982 the MTA issued a resolution urging “all nations to declare a moratorium on nuclear weapons” (I-12: Nuclear Weapons Moratorium).
 
As a union of 117,000 educators, the MTA occupies a vital position in any effort to raise awareness of the need for disarmament and to force our government to pursue it. The ongoing possibility of a nuclear war and its horrific consequences receive shockingly little attention in US politics or news media. Most of the US public is therefore unaware of the magnitude of the danger. MTA and other educators’ unions can help change that.
	SUBMITTER'S COST AND STAFF TIME ESTIMATE: no financial cost; 8 hours of staff time
	DUES IMPACT: none 
	MTA COST & STAFF TIME EST: 
	 (For MTA use only): $0; 100 hours 



